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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985(H) 393-9796(C) 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 

Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Ken Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Joe Karlowitsch (562)243-8022(W) (562)825-9500(C) 

 Joe.karlowitsch@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#112 (206)950-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

Tony & Mary Martinez     Augusto Rodriguez     Julius Fernandes      
S 

 

 

 

 

Fred Navarro     Carlos Chavez PGK     Al Castellano (cancer)      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)     Jim Chavez 

Robert Escobar (recovering from heart attack)     Louie Chavez 

Bill Robertson (ill)     George Limar (parkinsons) 
 

Teresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Barbara – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Alex Sigala (to be closer to God)      

Steve Gallagher (cancer) – Dave Gallagher’s Brother 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa‘s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Jim Foltz – Mike Mercer’s Brother-in-Law     Homebound of St. Irenaeus 

Antonia Rodriguez – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mom     John Reed (heart attack) – Louis Bloch’s Friend 

Hugh Dunaway (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Bother-in-Law 

Ana Kulassia, Tom Gillman, Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Emmet Payne 

 (had stroke during birth, blinded one eye) – Family & Friends of john Oliver 

Thanksgiving to God for recovery from illness & continued blessing of good health – Robert Oftana 

Sharon (diabetes) – Frank Reis’s Wife  

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

Frank Faecke (714) 768-2757(C) - Jim Bowler (714) 803-6119(C) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 Happy and A Blessed Easter to All My Brother Knights and Your Love Ones. I 
pray that this Easter we are all renewed and strengthen our faith, thru our ministry the Knights of 

Columbus. May our Faith and Action Programs bring us closer to Jesus Our Lord. 

 March was yet another busy month for our Council. We started with Shrove Tuesday, 

serving the students of St. Irenaeus, pancake breakfast with eggs and sausage. The students and 

schools thanked all of us the Knight of Columbus for doing this every year. We then started our 

Lenten Fish Fry the following Friday. Thank you for all of you who helped during this event, without 

all of your help this event will never happen. This event again shows the community the 3 principles 

of our ministry; Charity, Unity and Fraternity. 

 We completed our Basketball Free Throw Contest. We had a total of 19 Students 

participating, the all received a patch and participation certificate. We sent 9 students to the Chapter 

Level competition, where 5 students received an award. We had 1 third place, 2 second place and 2 

first place, a 9-year boy completed 22 of 25 shots and a 13-year-old boy completed 25 of 25 shots. 

Both of these boys went to the State Championship in Fresno where they finished 5th and 3rd place. 

 Congratulations to our new 3rd Degree members Fr. Peter Lavin AM, Fr. Ian Bustonera AM, 

Fr. Mark Cruz AM. They completed their Knighthood Degree Saturday March 16 at Our Lady 

Queen of Angels. This was preceded by completing their Formation (2nd) Degree Thursday March 14 

at St. Mary’s by the Sea in Huntington Beach. Six priests completed the 2nd Degree they are Fr. Peter 

Lavin AM, Fr Ian Bustonera, Fr. Mark Cruz AM, Fr. Frederick Atentar AM, Fr. Aaron Galvizo AM 

and Fr. Aaron Riomalos AM.  This was a record for the Degree team of having 6 priests attend a 

Degree exemplification.  

 As mentioned during our last business meeting, nominations are open now for officers of our 

council. To be a Council Officer, the candidate must be a 3rd Degree Knight. If you nominate 

someone, make sure he will accept the nomination. If you desire to be an officer, please let me or 

any of the Trustee members. Directorship is also open for our 4 Faith in Action Program; Faith, 

Community, Family and Culture of Life. You can also volunteer in any of our programs to be a 

committee chairman. If you need to know more about the position, talk to me, consider being a 

leader and a mover to our fraternal organization. Accept the challenge,  

“Fear Not”, For Nothing Is Impossible With God 

 

God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 



 

 

 

The Season for New Life 
 

It’s spring, the season for new life. This year we have been blessed with an 

abundance of rain and if we go for a ride through “God’s country” the landscape is breathtaking. 

From open fields, mountain tops and forest floors, everything is full of color. Wildflowers are 

everywhere. spring beauties, dogtooth, violets, poppy’s and trillium are only a few of the 

wildflowers that cover the ground. The only trouble is we can only enjoy them while they are here 

and they are only here for a short time and then they are gone. 

 

In Isaiah 40:8 God says, “The grass withers and the flowers fall but the word of our God 

stands forever.” It is repeated in I Peter 1: 24-25 “All men are like the grass, and all their glory is 

like the flowers of the field: the grass withers and the flowers fall but the word of the Lord stands 

forever. 

 

So enjoy the beauty that God has blessed us with this year but remember it’s only here for a 

short time. God’s Word however never fades, dries up or blows away. His Word is here forever. 

 

We are sometimes like a little seed that has a very hard shell. It takes an abundance of rain or 

a great trial in our life to crack through that shell. Sometimes cracking that shell is painful but with 

God’s grace and His living water that shell will soften and grow into something beautiful. 

  

I Corinthians 15: 3-4  

Christ died for our sins according to the scriptures, and rose again on the third day. 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights, 

 

 Together we are an enormous force for good in a world that so obviously needs the love of 

God and love of neighbor, which must be reflected in our work." Carl Anderson, Supreme Knight 

Holy Week and Easter Sunday are upon us and this is a very important time of our Church year. 

How are you and your family going to prepare? Take advantage of all the church services being 

offered and you will strengthen your bond with our Savior Jesus Christ. May God bless all of you in 

this Easter season? 

Cypress Council #8599 April Activities: 

 

*April 3rd Officers Meeting 7:00 PM Room 6.  Everybody is welcome. 

*April 6 and 7 Ticket Sales for the Fish Fry and Hawaiian Trip Raffle after each mass. 

*April 12 Last Fish Fry. Please come out and give the regulars a helping hand. 

*April 17 Regular Business Meeting in the Ed Building. Doors open at 6:30 PM, Meeting starts 7:30                                

PM. 

*April 27 “Day if Sharing” at the Speech and Language Development Center, Buena Park. Rick 

Tkach will have more information on this worthwhile event. 

 
May God Bless  

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith 
Family 

Community 
Life 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Rolly Arenz GK     Frank Faecke     Louis Bloch     Jerome Costa     Jorge Rodriguez     Brian Cota 

George Del Hierro     John Oliver     Robert Marsh     Cesar Moreno     James Bowler     Frank Reis 

Dante Garcia     Richard Tkach     Chris Nsor     Michael Mercer     Robert Oftana     George Limar 

Ken Peterson PGK     Leonardo Fernandez     Jason Roberts     George Kubeck 

Joseph Cholewinski     David Hallum     Bill Serb III PGK   

 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits. 

 

 Dues payments are still coming in slowly. As of our March Business Meeting, there are still 

96 members who haven’t returned your dues payments. Second notice letters were mailed out on 

March 1st.  Under our bylaws, if your payments have not been received by the April meeting, you 

will not be able to participate in any Knights of Columbus functions until payment has been made. 

Please get your dues in to me quickly to avoid the requirement of Knight Alert letters being mailed 

out, and the retention committee having to contact.  

 

 If you are having difficulty paying your dues, please contact me or Rolly Arenz, GK, as 

our Council now has an account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all 

our Council members remain in good standing. Our phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, 

or you can email me with your information.  

Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as it 

usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. The March Bulletin included pictures from 

our Clothing Drive and Clergy Appreciation Night. 

I hope to see all of you at our last Fish Fry on April 12th and our next Council Business Meeting on 

April 17th. 

 
Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.co 

 

 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
 

Viet Quac Tran 4/5 Joe Warner 4/11 Brian Anselmo 4/12 

Nelson Brindle 4/12 Victor Carrillo 4/13 John Mooney 4/15 

Andrew Moreno 4/18 Marcelius Tagao 4/19 Kelechi Ukoha 4/19 

Mario Villegas 4/29  Rev Ian Bustonera 4/30 

 
 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.co


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

3rd OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

6th & 7th FISH FRY & HAWAII RAFFLE TICKET SALES after masses 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th FISH FRY – Church Hall 3:00pm Set-Up / 5:00pm Serving 

13th ADORATION 

14th “PALM SUNDAY” 

17th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

19th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

19th  H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

21st “EASTER SUNDAY” 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th DAY OF SHARING – Speech & Language Center 9:00am 

                                        8699 Holder Ave. BP 

 

1st OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

4th & 5th RECRUITMENT DRIVE after masses 

7th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER SALES after masses 

13th ADORATION 

15th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

16th – 18th KC CALIFORNIA STATE CONVENTION – San Diego 

25th CHAPTER MEETING – St. Cecilia 7:30pm 

27th “MEMORIAL DAY” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

               

 

Brother Knights, 

 

Lent Reflection 
We all know that lent is a special period of payers, penance, sacrifice, change in spiritual 

life, and ultimately remaining faithful to God. God so loves us that He gave His only 

begotten son, Jesus Christ, to die on cross for our sins and the salvation of our souls. In order 

for our lent to be fruitful, we must embrace humility with love and kindness. According to 

Pope Benedict XVI, “Lent stimulates us to let the Word of God penetrate our life and in this 

way to know the fundamental truth: who we are, where we come from, where we must go, 

and what path we must take in life…”  

Here are some of the things to consider for a fruitful lent: 

 Pray regularly.  

 Go to confession regularly. 

 Remain faithful to your lent promises. 

 Do examination of conscience daily. 

 Practice alms giving. 

 Be merciful and forgiving. 

 Practice fasting specially on Fridays. 

Quotes for the Lent 

“If you are humble nothing will touch you, neither praise nor disgrace, because you know 

what you are.” St. Mother Teresa 

“If God sends you many sufferings it is a sign that He has great plans for you, and certainly 

wants to make you a saint.” St Ignatius of Loyola 

“Spread love everywhere you go. Let no one ever come to you without leaving happier.” 

Saint Mother Teresa 

 
Happy Easter  

Chris Nsor 

 

Chancellor 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

 

                Interview with a Former Planned Parenthood Employee 
                                     [Article from “The Daily Caller News Foundation] 

#2 

 

 Myra Kincaid worked as a surgical assistant at a Planned Parenthood in Baltimore, 

Maryland, from February 2013 to February 2014, she said. Planned Parenthood called Kincaid 

shortly before she graduated college to recruit her, Kincaid told TheDCNF. She previously worked 

as a pharmacy technician and was in school to become a medical assistant. 
 

 Kincaid said Planned Parenthood didn’t emphasize abortion at the beginning of her 

employment and told her the organization provided services for women like cancer screenings, but 

shortly thereafter, she was “thrown right into the surgical room where they perform the abortions, 

and that’s because they were so short-staffed that they had to rush me through training.” 
 

 Kincaid got through each day by telling herself she was helping women, she told TheDCNF. 

But ultrasound-guided abortions began upsetting Kincaid. 
 

 “It wasn’t until I had to actually pick out the pieces of children, that’s when I started looking 

at these little arms and little legs. They’re like little dolls,” she said. 
 

 Kincaid told TheDCNF she helped abort babies up to 14 weeks along at the Baltimore clinic. 
 

 Conditions improved slightly after Kincaid left the surgical room and became a counselor at 

the clinic. She no longer assisted with abortions and was tasked with advising women about their 

options regarding abortion, sexual health and pregnancy, an area where Kincaid felt she could make 

a positive difference, she told TheDCNF. 
 

 Kincaid said she quickly came into conflict with her higher-ups “if [she] walked out with 

pre-natal vitamins for a patient instead of an abortion.” Kincaid refused to convince unsure women 

to have abortions. 
 

 She traveled twice a week to Planned Parenthood’s Annapolis clinic to provide services. The 

clinic saw many more medical abortions because it did not offer sedation, according to 

Kincaid. Most of the employees at the Maryland clinics were hired as teenagers with no medical 

backgrounds, and many began work at age 18, Kincaid said, and the only requirements were a high 

school diploma or GED. 
 

 Kincaid said she reached a breaking point after a young woman came in for an abortion and 

the ultrasound showed she was pregnant with quadruplets. “Oh my god, that’s four babies,” Kincaid 

said. 

 

(Continued Next Page) 

 



 

 

 

 The young woman, nearly 13 weeks pregnant, returned to the clinic three times and refused 

an abortion each time. Her partner, whom Kincaid described as a much older man, did not want her 

to have the babies, she said. 

 

 She returned to the clinic a fourth time in excruciating pain and bleeding profusely, and the 

man had taken her to another clinic where she had begun a medication abortion, Kincaid told 

TheDCNF.  

 

 Planned Parenthood staff took the girl to a room to help her. “We pulled down her pants and 

a baby fell right in the toilet. Two others were hanging out of her,” Kincaid said. They fell “[into] a 

little bowl, holding each other. “She then said how they suctioned out the fourth baby. 

 

 Staff members were traumatized and weeping, Kincaid said. “We were used to pieces, not a 

whole baby.” The babies were boys and already had all their organs, Kincaid said, adding that they 

looked older than 14 weeks. The staff wasn’t allowed to speak of the incident, Kincaid said. 

 

 She suffered dozens of nightmares about the abortion. “One day I woke up and said, ‘I can’t 

do this anymore,’” Kincaid told TheDCNF. “This is not what I got into medical field to do.” 

 

 Kincaid contacted And Then There Were None, a group that helps abortion workers leave 

the industry. She helped three other Planned Parenthood employees leave. “When you’ve never 

worked in there, you have not gone through what I’ve gone through … We’re not helping women if 

they’re not safe,” Kincaid said. 

 

 She is now a registered medical assistant at a general practice doctor’s office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://abortionworker.com/


 

 

                                   

                                                                           
 

ONWARD THROUGH LENT TO EASTER 
 

 How is your Lent going? We still have time before Easter to pray more deeply as Jesus did 

here on Earth. He did not use a lot of words because His Father knew what He needed. But He did 

ask directly and with complete faith in the Father. Brother Lawrence lived several hundred years ago. 

He spent entire days in prayer even while doing the most simple tasks. All he wanted in life was to 

please God. He prepared himself to meet the Lord after reasoning in the following way. He asked 

himself if he planned to spend eternity praising God and basking in His Love, why not start on Earth 

with prayer. 
 

 We can also give alms. I am sure that there are still rice bowls left in St. Irenaeus Church. 

The purpose of these rice bowls is to sacrifice during Lent and donate the money at the end of Lent 

to the parish office to be sent to the Catholic Bishops Relief Service (CRS.) 75% of the money 

donated goes out of the USA to help the poorest of the poor. 25% stays in the USA, because we have 

plenty of poor in this country. Let's ask the Holy Spirit where best to give our time, talent, and 

treasure.  
 

 Lastly, let's go to Confession. Even if we have not fallen into mortal or serious sin we can 

still ask God through Confession to help us by His grace in this sacrament to enable us to overcome 

our short comings. I don't know about you, but I'm still wrestling with the wooden beam in my eye. 
 

 If we do the above and look for help in overcoming the Devil's distractions to seek pleasure, 

wealth, power, or prestige, we will truly celebrate joyfully Jesus' Resurrection. He was such a shock 

to the folks in His own day that they had a hard time accepting Him and the Way! The Risen Lord 

still jolts us out of our old routines into His warm and wonderful Love! Happy Easter! 

 

Love and prayers,  

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


